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REGULAR MEETING –	January 10, 2019

Present:  Sue Garrison, Liz Richter, Kelly Baker, Dawn Swiger, Jason Coleman, Mary Ann Edwards, Rhonda Tysk, Sherri Mason, Ken Murray, Randy Hollingshead, Tom Miller, Mark Miller, Pat Kerns, Jim Best, Bob Wise, Ron Witt.

Review of meeting minutes:  Approved

CABINET MEMBER UPDATE:
The Cabinet Member speaker for today’s meeting was Ron Witt.  Ron gave an overview of his position at WLU as our Executive Director of Alumni and Community Relations.  He highlighted ways that he connects with alumni, students, donors, and various offices on campus.  He mentioned how he works very closely with our Development Office for fundraising.  The biggest fundraiser of the year is the “Great Gala”.  This year’s theme for the Great Gala is “The Godfather”.  Ron also spoke about the WLU CONNECT social media platform and handed out cards to everyone at the meeting showing how to sign up.  In addition, Ron handed out “discount loyalty cards” that are typically given to alumni that we can use for discounts at the various businesses listed on the card.

BOARD OF GOVERNORS (BOG):
Rhonda Tysk, Staff Representative on the BOG, stated that she recently sent out the minutes of the November 2018 BOG meeting to all staff.  She then updated everyone on the status of the “staff survey” that was discussed at the last Staff Council meeting.  Rhonda shared that since the last meeting she spoke to Dr. Greiner regarding the possibility of conducting a survey and he stated that it may be better to wait until the next BOG Executive Committee meeting (that meets next week 1/16/19) to find out if the BOG’s plans on putting “review of the current compensation guidelines” on the agenda for an upcoming BOG meeting.  Rhonda also shared with Staff Council that Dr. Greiner encourages staff to please come speak to him directly if they have any issues or concerns that they would like to discuss.  He insured that employees can speak to him with the utmost of confidentiality.  

Following Rhonda’s comments regarding the above information, several staff members in attendance expressed their dismay that an Administrator reported to the BOG at the last BOG meeting that “98% of staff were happy with the new salary system”.  The staff members who expressed their dismay were concerned that they were grossly misrepresented by that comment to the Board of Governors.  They asked what data was collected to come up with the 98% satisfaction comment.  Further comment was made asking how their voices can be heard? They went on to ask if Rhonda would ask the Board of Governors members if they would entertain the idea of having an open discussion with staff so that the BOG can hear directly from them.  Rhonda stated that, if given the opportunity at the Executive Committee meeting, she would express the concerns brought forth.  She further explained that she can attend the Executive Committee meetings but, since she is not a member of the Executive Committee, she would only be able to speak if called upon.

OLD BUSINESS:
Jeans Friday –  Sue Garrison spoke to Ginny Findley about when the next “Day of Giving” will take place.  Ginny indicated that it will possibly be in March.  During the “Day of Giving” last year many people made a donation for the year in order to participate in “Jeans Friday.” We are anticipating doing the same thing this year.

Nominations/Elections:  

Sue Garrison will be sending out information in April asking for nominations for BOG Staff Representative, Staff Council Chairperson, and Staff Council group representatives.  Once nominations are received/accepted, an election will take place.  A decision was made to conduct the election using paper ballots.  More detailed information will be sent in April.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Hein Award:  Need to follow-up with Katie Cooper to find out the status of this award.

Committees

Staff Development:  Each Cabinet member is responsible for collecting and approving those requests.

Ombudsperson:  Our representatives are:

Beverly Burke					Dr. David Javersak
Telephone:  304-639-0685			Telephone:  304-232-8389
Email:  burkerus@comcast.net		Email:  djaversak15@comcast.net

Sue Garrison stated that there is no certain day(s) that the representatives will be on campus so the best way to contact them is by phone or email.

Staff Scholarship:  no report

Fundraising:  
The recent clothing drive fundraiser generated funds of $142.  There was discussion on the possibility of doing another clothing drive in the Spring.  There was also discussion of doing a “Sarris Candy” fundraiser in the Spring.

Employee Engagement:  no report


The next meeting will be held on Thursday, February 14th at 1:30pm in the BOG Conference Room, 2nd floor of Shaw Hall. 


Meetings are open to all staff. Reminder to staff that information can be found on the web at https://westliberty.edu/faculty-and-staff/staff-council/ including the meeting minutes.  


Minutes respectfully submitted by Rhonda Tysk
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